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Speaking earlier today, the councillor of environment of the Formentera Council, Daisee
Aguilera, reported that “all the cruise ships that have made stops so far this season in
Formentera's waters have done it in an area of the port without posidonia seagrass”. The feat
reflects a commitment made by the Council last summer to preserve prairies of the seagrass in
the waters of la Savina.

  

Aguilera said she was glad that “this summer we'll be able to balance tourist cruise liners with
protection of the heritage plant, posidonia,” something the councillor called “a priority issue for
the Council”. She also thanked entities like the Balearic port authority and the maritime
authority, who made it possible for cruise ships to anchor away from the port zone proper, and
ship operators for their participation. The Star flyer made a stop in Formentera May 4 and the O
cean Majesty
on May 21. Most recently, the 
Artania
pulled into port yesterday.

  

In all three cases, the Council contacted the port and maritime authorities, Autoritat Portuària de
Balears and Capitania Marítima, to suggest alternatives to the ships dropping anchor on the
posidonia-covered floor of la Savina port zone two. According to Aguilera, the Council proposed
anchorage a mile northwest of the port, in a sandy area that is 40 metres deep, to avoid
damage to prairies of Formentera's signature seagrass. The APB has reported that, for the time
being, no more cruise ships are scheduled to dock at the island this summer.
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